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Playing today...
Learning for tomorrow
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From the Board of Directors…!

MCDC Families,
Thanks to everyone who voted for our new board members, and a special thanks to those who volunteered for positions.  Your election results and new board members:

President: Victoria (Vicky) G.

Vice-President: Eileen B.

Treasurer: John P.

Members at Large: RJ H. and Tristan L.

If you see them around, thank them for their time.  They do a lot to make sure MCDC continues to provide the best child care you can find.  You can help achieve that goal, too.  Remember, MCDC is parent-run, and there are always things you can do to help the center.  Organized work days are obvious, but there are lots of other opportunities:  help with the gardens, put together new furniture when we get it, lend some special skills in the classroom, etc.  Don’t be afraid to ask Kelli or Cecilia if there’s anything you can do.  Parent involvement in MCDC is what really sets us apart from other centers; don’t take that for granted.

As I mentioned in some of my previous notes, this year marks a decade for our family at MCDC.  It’s bittersweet to be leaving and thinking about not walking into one of those classrooms everyday… usually the part of my day with the most smiles and joy.  I’m confident, though, that MCDC will continue to churn out those smiles long after we’re gone, and make the kind of impacts on other families that it has on ours.

Thanks for all your support,

Brian M.

EX-President of the board

From the Director….!


Summer is definitely here!  We always seem to skip over spring in Huntsville. Our summers also always seem to be sweltering!  A few reminders:
· Even though it is hot outside; leaving your car running unoccupied in our parking lot is prohibited.  In addition to this being our policy, it is also an MSFC policy and you can receive a ticket.  If you see a car running unoccupied in our parking lot, please alert someone in the front office.  We will remove your keys from your vehicle and you can pick them up in the front office.

· Unfortunately this is also a time of year where we see on average 37 US children die in hot cars.  It is a great idea to have a system in place such as placing a briefcase, purse or cell phone in the back seat; make it routine to call or text your spouse to confirm drop off; place a stuffed animal in the car set when it’s empty and move it to the front seat as a visual reminder when your child is in the back seat.

· Please apply sunscreen to your child prior to drop off.  The teachers will reapply in the afternoons.

· Please provide a thermos or cup for your child to have access to water all throughout the day.

· Be sure your child is dressed appropriately for the weather.

· It is a great idea to leave a hat and sunglasses in your child’s cubby for outside play.

· Be sure that your child has at least two changes of weather appropriate clothing in their cubby.

Our Father’s Day store will take place the morning of June 13th.  Explorers and Preschoolers may purchase a gift for the men in their lives for $2.00 per gift.  There will be envelopes provided for payment.  Please be sure the label the envelope with your child’s name and whom they will be buying for.

Join us on June 14th from 6:45am-8:45am for Donuts with Dad!  Grab a donut on the go or stay and eat your donut with your child.  Happy Father’s Day!

We would like to invite everyone to join us for a wedding shower for Courtney Z. on Friday June 28th.  It will be held in the library from 12:30pm-2:30pm.  She is registered at Amazon, Target and Bed, Bath and Beyond.
Thank you so much to everyone who participated in our Usborne Books and More Book Fair!  We were able to pick out over $300 worth of free books for the classrooms and our library!!

Have a great start to your summer!

Kelli Wright, Director

Upcoming Events:

June 4th=
Staff Meeting 6pm
June 7th- 11th 
Cecilia out of the office

June 12th=
Board Meeting

June 13th=
Father’s Day Store

June 14th=
Donuts for Dad

June 28th=
Wedding Shower for Courtney Z.
Coming Up in July:
Fourth of July Parade 7/2
MCDC Closed 7/4

Melissa out of the office 7/8-7/12

Board Meetings 7/10, 7/24

Staff Meeting 7/11

MSFC Family Picnic (all of our families are invited!) 7/16
Hello from (Infant A)
Outdoor play is so beneficial for young ones.  We try to get outside at least once a day, whether it be stroller rides or playing on the playground.

· Watching-when infants are outdoors and comfortable they are eager to watch things, such as blowing leaves, other children, and even you.  You can hang colorful scarves and other fabrics from trees or fences

· Listening- noise from traffic, birds chirping, crickets, and shouts of children will interest young infants
· Reaching/grasping-place toys for infants to grasp and explore moving/doing.  Once they can roll over and sit up they need a flat soft surface to move safely

· Interacting-you are probably the most interesting part of the outdoor environment for young infants, just as you are indoors

We have had to say good-bye to four sweet babies going off to the creeper room.  We will miss all of you.  Donuts for dad will be on Friday, June 14th. 

The Beautiful Babies (Infant B)

Happy Outdoor adventures are waiting; summer is here, so let us get in gear!  Nature always offers discoveries.  The more we learn about the natural world, the more we realize how much more there is to learn, and how adaptable learning experiences are for all ages.  Allowing all our senses to respond increases our sensitivity to nature and our feelings of being a part of the environment.  Infants can get to know by experimenting with seeing, touching, hearing, smelling, and sometimes even tasting.  Our favorite outdoor experience is watching the different cars and trucks pass by during our stroller-ride.  There are so many fun adventures awaiting.  Have a fun month!
The Jammin Babies (Creeper A)

 This month we will be learning a new nursery rhyme, reading many stories (especially one about dad).  We will be learning about the weather and when to be weather ready.  We will also be working on lots of projects to make daddy feel very special.  Please be sure to take home your child’s daily sheet every day.  Clues for daddy are included in each.  Don’t Miss Your Clues!!!
Things to do at home:

· When reading stories, let your little one turn the pages

· Let them try to put on an article of clothing

· Have a hat day

· Let them feed themselves with a spoon

Safety Tips:

· Have a weather drill to stay weather ready

· Don’t pick up during a warning, children are safer at school than in a car

· Have your car seat checked professionally for safety

Reminders:

· Sign your child in and out daily (full signatures please)

· Label all of your child’s belongings

Important Dates:

· June 10th-14th-Be sure to take home daily sheets

· June 13th-Father’s Day Store

· June 14th-Doughnuts for Dad

The Little Owls (Creeper B)

It is going to be a great summer.  We have been enjoying it outside.  With the weather getting hotter though, we may not be able to get out as much.  This month we will be focusing on flowers, water, and colors.  Father’s day is coming up, so we will have a special craft to do for our fathers.  Please remember to dress for the weather.  If your child is not walking, please keep them in long pants, that way they will not have scrapped up knees.  We are having many move ups over the next month.  We will miss our toddlers dearly!  We would also, like to welcome our new creepers.
The Busy Bees (Toddler A)
Greetings Toddler A families!  For some parents, this will be your last toddler newsletter. It is a bittersweet time. We are both excited for your children to experience their new classroom, but are sad to see them to go! They are such a joy.  We are also very excited about our new classmates! It is going to be a fun and exciting transition for everyone! 
The month of June is going to be a fun one! We will be talking about to ocean and all its creatures this month.  In addition, it is that time of the year for water play! We will have it every Friday starting May 31st don’t forget to bring them in their swimsuit, water shoes, towel, and a REGULAR diaper. We will change back into regular clothes after water play

It is summer time! Just a reminder to bring your children in with their morning sunscreen. We will also, let all of you know when we are low on our water jugs. Thank you all!
Moving Monsters (Toddler B)
We have been having so much fun in Toddler B we cannot believe we are already half way through the year!  For the month of June, we have many fun things planned!  Every Friday will be our water play day! This month we will be discussing how much we love our dads, and we will be discussing the ocean and everything in it!  We have many reminders this month so please make sure to take some time and read both or our “Reminder” sections!
Reminders!!!!
· Every Friday is water play day.  Please make sure you bring your child is their swim attire, with a REGULAR diaper please!  NO SWIM DIAPERS!!!

· Please make sure to bring a towel and extra change of clothes for your child for our water play days!

· Please don’t forget to apply sunscreen and bug spray on your child every day before bringing them to school

Fun Fact
· “Summer” came from the Old English name for that time of year, sumor. This, in turn, came from the Proto-Germanic sumur-, which itself came from the Proto-Indo-European root sam- (sam- seems to be a variant of the Proto-Indo-European sem-, meaning “together / one”).

Reminders
·  We will be playing outside every day, weather permitting, please bring in 2 gallons of water to  share amongst the class, per month to drink during outside play!  

· Please make sure your child has a least 2 changes of clothing in their cubby that are season appropriate!

· Please do not ever hesitate to call us or come talk to us if you have any questions or concerns! 

Important Dates
· June 14- Donuts with Dad
· June 21- First day of Summer
The Safari Explorers (EA)
This month we will be learning about:
· June 3-7: It’s Potty Time

· June 10-14: I Love my Daddy 
· June 17-21: Fish
· June 24-28: Pets
Reminders:
~Sign your child in and out each day
~Check your child’s cubbies daily
Important Dates:
· June 5th-Water Play Starts

· June 13th -Father’s Day Store
· June 14th -Donuts for Dad & Hot dogs with Dad
Water Play June 5th-August 28th. Please bring your child to school dressed, sunscreen and ready for water play.  Each child will need a towel and change of clothes. 

Do not let your ICE CREAM melt while you are counting someone else’s Sprinkles.
Underwater Explorers (EB)
This month we will be learning about:

· June 3rd-7th~ Watermelons

· June 10th-14th~ Ice Cream 

· June 17th-21st~ Camping

· June 24th-28th~ Zoo

Reminders:
· ~Sign your child in and out each day
· ~Check your child’s cubbies daily
Important Dates:
· June 5th ~ Water Play
· June 10th-14th~Father’s Day Store
· June 14th~Donuts for Dad
Hello June! It is going to be a great month!  If there are any questions or concerns please feel free to come talk to us. 

The Future belongs to those who believe
in the beauty of their Dreams.
~Eleanor Roosevelt
The Perky Preschoolers (Pre-C)
It is time to start having some summertime fun!  We will be participating in Water Play activities each Thursday (weather permitting) starting June 6th.  Your child will need to be dressed in their swimsuits under their clothes and sunscreen applied before coming to school.  Each child will need an extra set of clothes/shoes, their own towel (labeled with their name) and must have proper water shoes to participate.  Any donations made from our wish list to help make our experience fun, we would greatly appreciate.
Our themes/letters of the week for this month will ne; In the Ocean “Bb”, All about Dads “Cc”, summer “Dd”, and Camping “Ee”.  Our focus this month will be working and rotating play in small groups, establishing guidelines/routines and implementing our classroom rules. 
We will be having a Father’s Day Celebration for our Dad’s on Friday, June 14th at 2:45 in our classroom.  We hope to see you there! ( Thank you for your support and encouragement.  If, at any time, you have questions/concerns about your child, please do not hesitate to let us know.
The Superhero’s (Pre-B)

Let us jump into June!  We have a fun month planned in Pre-B.  We want to welcome our new friends into Pre-B.  We are going to have an awesome summer.  Water play will start this month, every Thursday morning.  Please bring your child ready for water play.  Please no flip-flops.  Your child will need a towel and bag for wet clothing.  Our themes for the month include, rainforest, dads, sea turtles, and in the jungle.  We are excited for our fun month ahead!
Parent Reminder:

· Send your child with sunscreen applied every morning

· Fill water bottles every morning

· Check lesson plans (we do not want anyone to miss a special activity)

· Ensure your child has two changes of clothing in cubby

Important Dates:

· Father’s Day Store-June 13th
· Dogs for Dads-June 13th at 2:45

· Donuts for Dad-June 14th
Quote of the month:

“Why fit in when you were born to stand out?”

-Dr. Seuss

If you have any questions, concerns, or ideas, please always feel free to share with us!

The Hopping Frogs (Pre-A)
Dear Parents,


We are already halfway through 2019.  Our school year has ended and summer is almost here.


In May, we celebrated moms, teachers, and graduation.  What a fun time and a meaningful time because it is always good to let others know how much we care for them.


We also said good-bye to some of our friends who have other plans for the summer, before going to Kindergarten in August.  We welcomed new friends from Pre-B who will be with us the next school year.


This month will be exciting because the vacation season begins.  Our water play season also begins.  Our first water play day is June 6th.  Please be sure to sign a permission slip for your child to participate.  Before dropping your child off in the mornings, please apply sunscreen lotion on your child, especially on Water Play Days.  Children should be dressed for water play.  They should bring a towel and a change of clothes and shoes.


Our themes for this month are Insects, Ice Cream/Celebrating Dads, Bubbles, Shoes, and Feet.

June Events:

· Father’s Day Store-June 13th
· Donuts for Dad-June 14th
· Father’s Day Bash-June 14th
· Father’s Day-June 16th 


[image: image2.png]



� EMBED Word.Picture.8  ���








_971250970.doc
[image: image1.png]






